    Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date:  31.08.17
	Time:      19:00 hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School
	2017-18 Meeting number: 1

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Estelle Mitchell (Vice Chair), Louise Buist (Treasurer), Natalie Sturrock (Vice Treasurer), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, John Watt, Nikki McNeill, Nikki Kyles, Vickie Anderson- McGuinness, Irene Oswald, Debbie Steel, Elaine McGill, Alex Menzies, Vikki Reilly, Kalli Morris, Andria Hovell, Terri McLeish, Diane Troup, Michelle Mackenzie, Chantelle Mackenzie, Laura Clark, Fiona Ballie, 

	Apologies
	 


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
previous Meeting -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Minutes of meeting approved by 
Alex Menzies thanked Michelle Mackenzie for all her hard work as Chair.  He also thanked Karen Emmett, Fiona Ballie, Laura Clark and Stuart Johnston for all their hard work and commitment to Downfield Primary School.

	Look at DPP Constitution to accommodate new members – Add to Agenda for next meeting.

	3
	Being a member of the PP – what to expect and expectations of the role
	Taletta Jamieson – Parental Involvement Officer for Children and Families Services came along to talk about what is expected of PP members.
· Everyone works together.

· You are there to represent the school.

· Any problems/concerns, speak to Karen Emmett (HT) and John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair).

· Try and solve whatever problem may arise at the beginning, not at the end.

· If there are items, send them to Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk).  She will remind you when a meeting is being held and ask in advance for agenda items.  John will discuss the agenda with Karen.  Not all items will make it on to the list.  Staff, parents, children cannot be discussed.  It is not the Parent Partnership role to take on personal issues on behalf of parents.  Encourage families to contact the school.
· Respect each other’s views.  Once decisions are made, be supportive and united.  

· You may be asked to do certain tasks.

· The HT has the full picture of the school, and at times may want to speak confidentially to the Parent Partnership.  This confidential information should remain in the meeting.

· Facebook and Messenger – Be careful what you write!  Once it’s out there, it’s out there for good.  Be respectful and supportive of the school.

If the Parent Partnership does not pull together, it’s the children who ultimately suffer.
	Training evening – 2/11/17 for a better understanding of roles and responsibilities.  This is open to all members.
taletta.jamieson@dundeecity.gov.uk

Tel no.: 01382 434897/434888
Mobile: 07710308347
A Communication Strategy has been proposed by Taletta.



	4
	Potential Joint Development Project Between PP and Pupil Council – Outdoor Learning Spaces
	Karen asked if the Parent Partnership would like to be involved in developing the school’s outdoor learning space.  This would mean contributing to the overall cost and liaising with Downfield’s Pupil Council.

At the moment there are issues out in the playground, and this requires a lot of staff time and supervision.  The aim is to have a more child-friendly space where children take ownership and use their time purposefully.  The following was suggested:  a sensory garden, benches with planters, outdoor sheltering etc.  They are keen that whatever is decided and in place, blends in with the surroundings.
Alex contacted MEP Ian Hutchinson regarding European Funding.  Certain criteria need to be met.  He suggested that perhaps they could apply for money towards the outdoor noticeboard.  The total cost for this would be £500 (inc, installation.)
	Information to be sent out to parents.

	5
	P7 Residential 2017/18
	There has been a positive response to this from the children.  55 are keen, but 10 are not.
The following has now been booked…
Dalguise 2nd- 4th May - £290 (including transport) per person.  Dalguise are looking for a non-refundable deposit of £30 by the end of September to secure the booking.  Further deposits will also be required at the end of November and mid-March. 
Families will have the option to save weekly.  

 Dalguise can also send staff to the school to talk to parents.
Fundraising for this will have to start as soon as possible after the summer hols to reduce the costs.  Two teaching staff, two support staff and parent volunteers will be required.  


	Sub-Committee required for this.
Laura Clark to co-ordinate.

	6
	School Improvement Plan
	Pupils are now more involved in the workings of the school.  This has been rolled out through the P4-7 Citizenship Programme. 
Fiona Ballie presented the work of the P4-7 Website Group.  They have been working hard on updating Downfield Primary Schools website.  The children came up with the menu headings, took photographs etc.  The Parent Partnership also now have a presence, although it is still in its infancy.  Agenda items and minutes will eventually be on this website for the wider parent forum to see.
	

	7
	Staffing Update
	 The school has begun the new year with new staff joining our already strong team, and the new team members have already made a really positive contribution. More established staff members have rallied to support the new team members settle in. The new teachers are already showing willing and sharing their skills and ideas. Permanent vacancies have meant that the school has managed to retain, on a permanent basis, some of the temporary teachers who joined the team last session. Miss Birchenall, Miss Sievwright, Miss Da Silva, as well as some high quality key appointments to the Nursery team - Miss Page, Miss Galloway, Miss Dunbar. These are all staff members who brought something new to the team last year, and are staying to move the school’s transformation forward this year. Karen is also confident Mrs Hill, Mr Dolan, Miss Linton, Miss Treece, Mrs McInally and Miss Gordon will all make a huge contribution this year. 
	

	8
	AOB
	School Bell – this is ringing 5 minutes late in the morning.
After School Club – There are concerns about the After School Club being cancelled at short notice.  The Manager is off long-term sick.

Dogs in the Playground – an ongoing issue.

DONM : 02.10.17 @ 6pm

	Chrisha Souza (sp??), who is in charge of Out of School Clubs  to be contacted


Approval of minutes:
	Proposed by:                                          
	Seconded by:
	Signed: 
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